 TRAWDEN FOREST PARISH COUNCIL 
Minutes of the Meeting held on Monday the 9th May 2011
Meeting started 7.25pm
Present

Chairperson Barry Hodgson
Vice Chairperson Ian Hartley
Councillor Beverley Robinson

Councillor Raymond Clough
Councillor Steven Wilcock
Councillor Adrian Foulkes
Councillor Paul Reyner

Councillor Gillian Greenwood
Councillor Karen Plumb

Clerk Adele Waddington 


Also Present

County Councillor Mike Calvert, PCSO Tony Martin
Apologies

Councillor Ruth Crompton
Minutes 
The minutes of the meeting of 4th April 2011 were approved and signed correct.  Proposed by Cllr Robinson, seconded by Cllr Hartley.
Declaration of Interest

Parish Council were reminded of the requirement of the member Code of Conduct concerning the declaration of interests.  Cllr Hodgson declared interest in the planning application at Lower Beardshaw Head.
Police Matters
· PC was unable to attend the meeting, so PCSO Martin attended in his place.  There were 17 crimes reported in the whole area, which included 3 burglaries from sheds/outbuildings and 3 criminal damage.  Cllr Wilcock advised that he has seen a white van driving around weekly and taking things from outside properties including sink/washing machines etc.  PCSO Martin advised that these people do get regularly stopped and their paperwork checked.  It usually appears to be correct and a lot of items cannot be traced.  Some of the scrap taken from the area has been taken back to Yorkshire.  There seems to be peaks and troughs in these sorts of crimes, and CCllr Calvert asked for details to follow-up.
· PCSO Martin reported that there had been no problems since the camera has gone up on the car park.  There is more of a visible presence in and around Wycoller.  Srambler bikes have been seen at Wycoller and went back towards Laneshaw Bridge and over the tops back to Yorkshire.  The camera which is currently in use is the LCC fly-tipping camera.
· There are issues of rogue traders around the village.  Holme Crescent and Lachman Road have been leafleted, and everyone is advised to be vigilant about who does work on your property.  If you are looking for someone to do the work, Help Direct have full listings of registered people.  Cllr Greenwood advised that there was a cast iron bath taken from a field in Winewall.
· It was reported that speeding motorists are being looked for from the Church to Hollin Hall.
· There have been reports of anti social behaviour at the bus stop at Holme Crescent.  This is being monitored.
PCSO Martin left the meeting at 7.40pm
County Councillor Mike Calvert
CCllr Calvert reported that Wycoller Road and Dean Street are to be re-surfaced in this financial year.

The bridge at the bottom of Church Street is near completion now.

Hollin Hall has been marked for pot-hole repairs, and will be completed shortly, along with the area already reported on Skipton Road.

 With reference to the land at the bottom of Dean Street, there has been no progression on this yet.  Adele to e-mail CCllr Calvert with the details and he will see if any progress can be made.

Cllr Foulkes asked about the conservation area status and whether it was for a fixed period or not.  CCllr Calvert advised that this was a permanent status.  Cllr Foulkes wants to grow trees for future firewood, but has been advised that if they grow more than 75mm in diameter, they then come under the conservation ruling, and permission would have to be sought to cut them down.  They can be pruned and crowned, but not chopped down.  CCllr Calvert advised that Chris Binney has a common sense approach to these issues.

Cllr Clough raised concerns that, when it was voting day, there was nowhere in Cotton Tree/Winewall to vote as the Methodist Church has closed.  CCllr Calvert advised that the number of votes was about the same as in previous years (44%), but wanted to raise these concerns for future voting days.  Adele to e-mail these concerns to CCllr Calvert for follow-up.

CCllr Calvert left the meeting at 7.50pm.
Residents Issues

Sarah Hopper attended the meeting on behalf of Lee Wilson who rents an allotment at Cotton Tree and has problems with neighbours in the past.   Two people have complained to Cllr Hodgson about the allotment, but when he went to inspect it, 
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he felt that there has been some nit-picking by these people.  He was advised that there was a lot of dog fouling on this area, but Cllr Hodgson saw no evidence of this.  It appears that there has been a lot of work happening on this allotment and assured Sarah that the Parish Council has a common sense approach to these issues and will fully investigate before any decisions are made. 

Whilst Sarah was at the meeting, she also offered her time for any fund-raising or help she could offer.  Cllr Robinson took her details in hope that she would be able to help with the North West in Bloom project.
Matters Arising 
Village Lengthsman

Cllr Wilcock advised that, now the fencing has been stained on the cobbly path, and looks very good, the benches on the garden area need staining.

Cllr Wilcock also reported that, now Ian Salter is doing the general maintenance on the area, there has been a massive improvement.

Cllr Greenwood asked whether the small pot at Beckside Close could have some colourful plants in it, as it is difficult to see.  Cllr Robinson has asked LBS to contact her when the begonias are in stock, and will see if some can be put in this pot as well as the new planting areas at the bottom of Bankfield Street.

Colne Area Committee

The application for rooflights at 8 Leyland Close has been approved.

It was reported that the Bell-tower at Trawden Hall is now back.

There has been a report of some unauthorised decking at Alderhurst End.  This is to be monitored.

The parking spaces at Rye Croft which were originally for public parking is being investigated, as it could be that the land they sit on is privately owned.

There was a report that a dwelling on Forest Bank is used as a physiotherapist, and a letter is to be sent to them.

Concept Staging have erected a building without consent.

The garage at Back Lane is currently under investigation as to whether planning permission is required.

Tram Tracks

The garages on the Tram Tracks which are in dis-repair are being investigated, but the tracks themselves are not the responsibility of PBC.

Community Centre
It was suggested that a letter be sent out to all groups who use the Community Centre if each group will provide a volunteer for the new committee.  Adele to ask the paper to put a note in that interested parties who would like to be on the management committee attend the next meeting on 13th June.
North West in Bloom

Adele met Simon Bucknell recently to discuss the proposed location of the farm vehicle, and he has no problem with it's suggested location.  Cllr Hodgson will take the vehicle home and weld the lever so they cannot be moved.  Once he has done this, it will be delivered to the grassed area between the Community Centre and library and be fixed into position and made safe.  Len Robinson will make the inside of the vehicle plantable, and Cllr Robinson advised that Friends of Harambee have money to spend on planters and plants.  Cllr Robinson has suggested that a new planter be placed under the Trawden sign on Skipton Road.  Trawden Sheds have been approached to make a self-watering container, and they are looking into how this could be produced.  Cllr Robinson will contact Simon Bucknell for clarification on the location and height of any planters near to road sides.  Cllr Robinson has asked the Garden Festival Committee whether they would be willing to sponsor this new container.

With reference to the proposed composting area at Harambee Surgery, Cllr's Hodgson and Foulkes have devised an easy way of creating this.  Cllr Hodgson will get the pallets and posts required and confirm to Cllr Foulkes when he has them.  Cllr Foulkes will then make this so Granville can start using it soon.

With reference to he wildflowers outside Whitwham Precision Components, Cllr Robinson has contacted the company who produce the turf, and to do the area proposed, it would cost about £400.  Cllr Robinson proposed that she purchase 4 x 1m pieces @ £8/strip to try it out.  This was seconded by Cllr Reyner.  All in favour.  Cllr Wilcock advised that he bought some wildflower seeds for the Poetry Garden.

 
Dean Street

It was reported at the CAC meeting, that the company who own this land may no longer be in business, and that a Section 215 notice be issued if no progress is made.

Luncheon club
Cllr Reyner knows someone at Roughlee Parish Council who he will ask about who they took on the Luncheon Club, as there is a risk that it could close if no-one will take it on.   There are concerns over the health and safety, purchasing of goods, who will open the centre, clean it, etc.
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Lower Beardshaw
The building appears to be in keeping with the area, but there are concerns that the kennels are still going to be used.  There are also concerns that the building is too big for purpose, and this is the beginning of the original request for kennelling.

Parish Matters

Cllr Plumb raised the issue of cigarette ends on the floor outside the Trawden Arms.  This is being rectified, and they now have ashtrays that are to be used.

Cllr Plumb asked about the gates on the Recreation Ground at the Wycoller end.  Cllr Hodgson advised this is in hand, and will be replaced soon.

Cllr Wilcock advised that there are golfers on the Recreation Ground again.  Adele to get clarification as to whether golfers are allowed or not.

Cllr Hartley advised that he cannot match to the top stones taken from the Cotton tree garden area but may have something that will suit.

Cllr Greenwood advised that the paint on the cast iron toilet is flaking off again and needs looking at.

Cllr Robinson asked about the grassed area at Chelsea where cars are starting to park.  Cllr Hodgson has some large stones at home which he will put in place to stop this happening.

Cllr Robinson asked for some money for plants at Bankfield Terrace.  Cllr Reyner proposed £150, this was seconded by Cllr Wilcock.  Put to vote – all in favour.

As Cllr Reyner's paper did not reach Pendle Borough Council in time, he was co-opted back onto the Parish Council.  Prosed by Cllr Hodgson, seconded by Cllr Hartley.  Put to vote – all in favour.
Planning Applications
13/11/0178P – Lower Beardshaw Head – Retention of outbuilding including garage, store and utility.

13/11/0196P – 53 Leyland Close – Erection of a single storey conservatory to the rear of the house.  Sent out to all Councillors, no objections received.

Correspondence

Reply received from PBC about the Luncheon Club

Remittance advice received advising the £3000 precept and £4246 Grant have been paid into the bank

Invoice received from JRB Enterprise - £101.40 due
Letter received from Bob Parsons about the land at the top of Back Lane.  Already replied.
Bank statement received.
Colne and District Committee meeting agenda received for 12th May

Letter received from PBC advising that the tree at the bottom of Bankfield Street can be cut down
Letter received from Yorkshire Bank advising that a charge of £2.00 will be levied on the bank account

Advice received that there will be a meeting of the Development Management Committee meeting on 12th April.
Advice received that it is not necessary for an election to take place for the Parish Councillors.  Paul Reyner must be co-opted back onto the Parish Council.

Document received from PBC regarding the Walkers are Welcome

New Pendle Highways Bulletin received

Finance
Cheque number 944 for £250 was issued to Adele Waddington for Clerks salary for the month of April
Cheque number 945 for £17.99 was issued to Adele Waddington for Clerks expenses for the month of April
Cheque number 946 for £333.50 was issued to Granville Bentley for the month of April
Cheque number 947 for £101.40 was issued to JRB Enterprise
Meeting closed 10.15pm
Next meeting 13th June, 7pm prompt
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